LTC Clerk

From:

I'Anson, Helen (Cllr) < Helen.I'Anson@herefordshire.gov.uk>

Sent: To: 07 June 2022 16:02

Subject:

LTC Clerk RE: Ward report

Dear Angie,

Please find below my Ward report

Ward Report Ledbury South 07/06/22

I have attended Children's Scrutiny Committee training workshops and meeting, and also the newly formed Corporate Parenting Board which I am a member of, and which hopefully will bring positive and beneficial outcomes for the children who come under our care as Corporate Parents.

I attended the annual Herefordshire Council meeting on 20th May, also Ledbury Food Bank Trustee meeting, Malvern Hills AONB, and Malvern Hills Trust Staffing Committee.

Unfortunately I was not able to make the Annual Eastnor and Donnington Parish meeting, as when I got into the car to go, the car would not start!

The Ledbury Business Summit, postponed from May, now takes place on 21 June at The Feathers, hosted by Herefordshire Council.

There are 'Meet Us' sessions for the Hills Ford 3 Shires Stage race at Eastnor Cricket Club on the 12June 11 - 2pm and in Ledbury Town Centre on 25July and August 20, 8.30 - 4pm.

The Herefordshire Hoard Event Community Viking Day is on 11June at the Burgage Hall. The event for the Hoard which was held at Hereford Rowing Club was great fun.

For information on how the NHS is changing (Health and Care Act)do have a look at ;-www.kingsfund.org.uk/explain which is an animation concerning changes being made in the NHS and explaining Integrated Care Systems etc.

I continue to fight for a place where our young people of Ledbury can meet. (-'Give our young people a drop-in before they drop-out')

My congratulations to the newly co-opted Members of Ledbury Town Council, and I look forward to working with them.

Helen l'Anson

From: LTC Clerk <clerk@ledburytowncouncil.gov.uk>

Sent: 07 June 2022 12:39

To: I'Anson, Helen (Cllr) < Helen. I'Anson@herefordshire.gov.uk>

Subject: Ward report

This message originated from outside of Herefordshire Council or Hoople. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Councillor l'Anson

Please could you provide me with your Ward Report for consideration at this week's full council meeting, which is scheduled for 9 June 2022 at 7.00 pm in the Burgage Hall.

A copy of the agenda is available for you to collect from the council offices.

Kind regards

Angie

Angela Price PSLCC, MICCM, MIWFM CiLCA (England & Wales) Town Clerk Ledbury Town Council Tel: 01531 632306



"This email is from Ledbury Town Council, registered office: Town Council Offices, Church Street, Ledbury, Herefordshire. HR8 1DH. Information in this email is confidential and is solely intended for the addressee. Access, copying or re-use of information in it by anyone else is unauthorised. Any views or opinions presented ar solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Ledbury Town Council or any of its affiliates."

Ledbury Town Council is committed to ensuring the security and protection of the personal information that we process, and to provide a compliant and consistent approach to data protection. If you have any questions related to our GDPR compliance, please contact the Town Clerk or make a <u>Data Subject Access Request</u>.

"Any opinion expressed in this e-mail or any attached files are those of the individual and not necessarily those of Herefordshire Council or Wye Valley NHS Trust. You should be aware that Herefordshire Council and Wye Valley NHS Trust monitors its email service. This e-mail and any attached files are confidential and intended solely for the use of the addressee. This communication may contain material protected by law from being passed on. If you are not the intended recipient and have received this e-mail in error, you are advised that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error please contact the sender immediately and destroy all copies of it."

Ward Councillor Report: April - May 2022

Master's House

The project is progressing as outlined in my previous report. Additional funding has been secured to undertake the main landscaping of the square area and architectural/engineering plans have been commissioned to revise the approved design to reflect issues with interfacing to retained areas of paving, water management and to reduce the slope of the square to improve its utility for public events and markets.

Core Strategy Update

The detailed spatial options for city, market towns and rural areas are about to be consulted upon. The Ledbury Place Shaping consultation takes place on 20 June at 18:30 and I suggest it would be worthwhile having a workshop session with councillors in advance of that consultation in order to discuss the documentation.

Public Realm Annual Plan 2022-23 and Maintenance Fund

I remain hopeful that the information provided in my last report remains current as regards the agreed programme of works for 2022-23 in the Ledbury area for the BBLP Annual Plan. There has been some confusion regarding which works should be considered as priorities recommended to the Extraordinary Maintenance Fund and I have made some suggestions on this which are covered elsewhere in the council's June agenda.

BBLP Community Commissioning and Social Value Support Schemes

BBLP are offering free support to groups undertaking community work and social value projects. Application forms are provided below:





SUS-CE-4 Social Value - Project Community Engagem Proposal Form for Vol

Business Summit and Investment Plans inc Levelling Up bids

The latest economic summit with businesses local to Ledbury will be held in The Feather's Hotel on the evening of 21 June. Opportunities to progress delivery of the Ledbury elements of the Market Towns Investment Plans are being explored, including what might be appropriate to propose for the Herefordshire North Constituency's MP-supported projects for Levelling-Up funding. The county's Levelling-Up bids need to be submitted to Dept of Levelling Up, Housing and Communities by early July. Two bid will concentrate on projects in each of the county's two constituencies, with the support of their respective MPs, the third bid will be centred on projects in Hereford City.

Consultations

Local Plan Place Shaping Options: These options will open for public consultation on 13 June and the consultation will run for 6 weeks. Please see the Consultations page of the council's website for the details: https://consultations.herefordshire.gov.uk/consultations

Talk Parish: The next 'Talk Parish' summit is being held at 19:00 over Zoom on 22 June. It will introduce the new Director for Communities and Wellbeing and will involve workshops on Community Volunteering and a presentation on the Herefordshire Hoard.

County Council initiatives

I refer councillors to the Herefordshire Council Leader's monthly newsletter for May and June, and to the Talk Community newsletters which are also circulated monthly. These provide more information on developments and initiatives many of which are relevant to Ledbury and its residents. If councillors would like further information on any of the above initiatives, please contact me.

Councillor Liz Harvey

Independents for Herefordshire – Ledbury North Ward Member – 9 June 2022